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Freedom of Information Act Request
You asked the Ministry of Justice (MOJ) for the following information:

“As you will be aware prisoners are subject to volumetric controls within prison, namely they are allowed a certain number of items in their possession.  I would be grateful if you could confirm the control levels both with the male and female estates.”
Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) and has been passed to the National Offender Management Service (NOMS) who have responsibility for answering requests relating to prisons in England and Wales. 

I can confirm that the department holds the information that you have asked for and I am pleased to provide it to you below: 

Volumetric control is applicable to all establishments regardless of the category, status or gender of the prisoners held there.
The aim of volumetric control is to limit the amount of property a prisoner may have in possession, to aid effective searching and maintain good order and discipline. Any property held in possession by a prisoner in his/her cell must be limited to that which fits into two standard size volumetric control boxes and an ‘outsize item’ unless the Governor agrees, exceptionally, to a prisoner holding property in excess of that limit or it is an item which is exempt from volumetric restrictions. A volume control box measures 0.7m x 0.55m x 0.25m and has a volume of 0.09625 cubic metres.
The procedures for the management of prisoners’ property can be found in Prison Service Instruction (PSI) 12/2011. Items exempt from volumetric control restrictions are contained in Annex A of aforementioned Instruction. A copy of PSI 12/2011 is published on the MoJ website at the following address:  www.justice.gov.uk/downloads/offenders/psipso/psi-2011/psi-12-2011-prisoners-property.doc 
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